## GOOD, DR. GEORGE HERBERT July 21, 1893-November 29, 1977

Services for Dr. George Herbert Good, 84, of 303 Park Avenue, who died Tuesday, November 29, 1977 at Memorial Hospital in Cheyenne, were held Thursday, December 1 in the All Saints Episcopal Church in Wheatland with Father Sidney A. Hoadley officiating. Burial was in the Wheatland Cemetery.

Dr. Good was born July 21, 1893 in Washington, Kansas and moved to Wheatland in 1900 with his family. He attended Kansas State College at Manhattan where he graduated in 1916 and then entered into private veterinary practice in Wheatland.

On June 3,, 1919 he married Rena Love Reed in Kimball, Nebraska who survives.

After Dr. Good practiced veterinary medicine for two years in Wheatland he accepted a position with the State of Wyoming. In 1944 he became the state veterinarian and held the position until his retirement in 1961.

He served in the U.S. Army in World War I, was a member of the All Saints Episcopal Church in Wheatland, and was past president of the Wyoming Veterinary Medical Association. He was also past president of the rocky Mountain International Veterinary Medicine Association, a life-time member of the Stockgrower's Association, a member of Heels, the American Legion Post and Masonic Lodge in Wheatland.

Other survivors include: one son, George Good Jr., of Wheatland; one brother, Arlo B. Good of Waldport, Oregon; and three grandchildren, J.R. and Mark Good and Connie Shepard. He was preceded in death by two brothers, Reuben and Ed Good; and two sisters, Julia Carroll and Laura Whalen.

Pallbearers were Kohn Artery, Bill Dannar, Dale Hanson, Bill Jones, Jack Nixson, and Vern Short. Honorary pallbearers were Toad Shepard, Ted Schrader, Jim Bohl, Fred Wilson, Glen Nixson, Howard Fish, Bob Straw, Ed Foreman, Dr. James Allison, Cleve Artery and Joe Bowen.

Masonic graveside services were held, and a memorial has been established to the All Saints Episcopal Church. Schrader-Prell Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.